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MEMO

TO; A. J. Johnson, City Administrator

FROM: Steven Boka, Director of Planning, Zoning & Building Safety

SUBJECT: Request to Approve Engineering Consultant Agreement - Brownfields

DATE: November 3, 2008

In October of 2007, The City Council authorized staff to submit two applications to the Environmental
Protection Agency (EPA) for fimding Brownfields activities. Specifically, the two requests were for
Petroleum and Hazardous Substance Area Wide Assessments. The applications requested the maximum
grant available ($200,000.00) for each of the tow activities, or a total of $400,000.00. The application for
fimding was directed toward the Highway 61 corridor fi-om the five-way intersection east of the Norbert
Beckey Bridge to its intersection with Dick Drake Way to the south. Essentially the grants would allow
Phase I and Phase II environmental assessments to be undertaken along this corridor in an effort to identify
contaminated sites that may affect future planned activities along the corridor, such as the Mississippi
Drive Corridor Improvement Project.

In April of2008, the City received notification fi-om the EPA that they had approved the maximum amount
of funds requested to conduct Petroleum and Hazardous Substance Area Wide Assessments in accordance
with the application documents.

Subsequent to the notification, staff attended a workshop for new recipients and developed the required
workplans for each activity, (copy attached). The workplans establish a budget and provide program
details related to the overall assessments effort following EPA guidelines and are subject to Aeir approval.
In September of this year, my office completed the required workplans and received EPA approval to
proceed.

The next step in the process is to hire a qualified engineering consultant to assist the City comply with a
variety of program requirements that are identified in the workplans. To that end, an RFQ was mailed to
seven engineering firms (copy attached) that expressed a prior interest in the Muscatine Brownfields Area
Wide Assessment projects and requested an opportimity to submit their qualifications. The RFQ's were
opened on November 29"". Following a review of the submittals, it is my recommendation that the City
hire Stanley Consultants of Muscatine and Iowa City. You may recall that Stanley's prepared the
Brownfields applications on behalf of the City that were ultimately approved. Stanley's also partnered with
RDG on the development of the Mississippi Drive Corridor Plan. Stanley's also assisted the City in the
development of the federal request to fund the Corridor Project. As a result, Stanley's has an in-depth
knowledge of the corridor plan, current and future projects, and the scope of the Brownfields effort.

Therefore, I am requesting that the City Council approve the selection of Stanley Consultants as the city's
engineering consultant for the City of Muscatine Brownfields Area Wide Assessment Projects in
accordance with the budget and approved workplans. It is fiirther recommended that the Mayor and City
Clerk be authorized and instructed to enter into an agreement for these services.

Please place this request on the agenda for City Council consideration during their November 6*














































